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This Local Offer template is designed to help you to pull together information so that parents of children with Special Educational Needs (SEN) or disabilities know what support they can expect if their child attends your setting.  Your setting's Local Offer must be published on your website. Your website must include the name and contact details of your SENCO and the following link to the Local Authority’s Local Offer: 

INSERT LINK HERE
When you have added your Local Offer onto your website, please complete the following details and return the sheet by email to IDSS.SENDReforms@lancashire.gov.uk
When saving your local offer please use the following format:
LO-FOOTPRINTSCHILDCARE
	Setting Name and Address 


	Footprints Child Care Ltd
10 Brindle Road

Bamber Bridge

PR5 6RQ
	Telephone

Number
	01772 696641

	
	
	Website

Address
	manager@
footprintschildcare.

co.uk

	Does the settings specialise in meeting the needs of children with a particular type of SEN? 
	No
	Yes
	If yes, please give details:



	
	X
	
	

	What age range of pupils does the setting cater for?
	Birth to 5 years

	Name and contact details of your setting  SENCO
	Carol Shepherd (SENCO)
Donna Bagwell (SENCO)


	Name of Person/Job Title


	Miss Nichola Bamber (Director/Manager)
Mrs Carol Shepherd (Deputy Manager/SENCO)

	Contact telephone number


	01772 696641
	Email
	manager@footprintschildcare.
co.uk




I confirm that our Local Offer has now been published on the setting website.

	Please give the URL for the direct link to your  Local Offer 
	https://www.footprintschildcare.co.uk/localoffer/ 

	Name


	
	Date
	


Please return the completed form by email to: 

IDSS.SENDReforms@lancashire.gov.uk
	The Setting



	The setting is a private day nursery set in the heart of Bamber Bridge, located across from an NHS Clinic. The setting is open from 7.30am – 6.00pm Monday-Friday, 51 weeks of the year, providing free entitlement for 2, 3 and 4 year olds.


	The setting is registered for 62 children and is organised by, and adheres to, current Ofsted ratio requirements: 
Baby Room 1 – Birth -12 months – (6 children) 
Baby Room 2 – 12-24 months – (11 children) 
Toddler Room – 2-3 years – (20 children) 
Pre-school Room – 3-5 years –(25 children)
The setting was founded by Director, Nichola Bamber and fellow Director, Michael Bamber in November 2011 and follows the principles of a family oriented business.

Nichola is the Director and Manager. 

Carol Shepherd is the Deputy Manger.

Donna Bagwell is the 2nd Deputy Manager



	Accessibility and Inclusion 



	The setting is housed on the ground floor of a two storey building, which is easy accessible for all entrances and exits. There are 24 parking spaces, 2 of which are for disabled customers. Access is via a low level ramp with handrails. The building is accessed via a front door which leads into a porch way. The access into the main building is via a secured double door with a doorbell. There are two main toilets in the setting which are adult facilities, one of which is wheelchair accessible and has been adapted to be suitable for the use of children if required.
There is one main corridor which leads to all of the rooms. It is neutral in colour so it is bright but inviting. Fire extinguishers and fire points are set out along the corridor along with the children’s individual pegs, to store their belongings.

The flooring throughout the setting is made up of non slip surface to ensure the safety of everyone; this also ensures the cleanliness of the setting. Large mats and rugs are used to break up the different areas in the children’s rooms.
There is a reasonable sized kitchen to the rear of the building and a staff room which is set out in the middle of the building.



	With acceptation of the accessible toilet, the majority of the doors within the setting are ‘fire doors’ and have viewing panels down one of the sides.
There are parent information boards along the corridor containing lots of information. Policies and procedures are available for any parent/carer to view at any time. Some policies and procedures are given to parents/carers in a pack on registration. Information and policies and procedures are available in large print on request and for those with English as an Additional Language (EAL), this is something we continue to improve.
Most of the furniture is free standing so it can be moved to make space for specialised equipment or to ensure the rooms are accessible for children using wheelchairs or walking aids. 
Each room have tables and chairs which are relevant to the age and height of the children in that room. These are used for meals and table top activities. Resources are age and need appropriate and maybe shared from room to room to help to challenge the children with their development.

The outdoor environment consists of a concrete floor, some of which is covered with artificial grass. Mats are available to take outside to secure the smaller children that are not as steady on their feet.  There is a compost boarder for planting and to encourage the growth of flowers and herbs. There is a mud area for the children to dig and explore living creatures. There is a covered area which provides shelter so the children may play out in all weathers and distinguish between the seasons.
There is a large blackboard for staff and children to use along with the other resources which give the children opportunities to mark make. There is a wooden house situated at the bottom end of the outside area. To get to the house the children have to use their physical and imaginary development to climb the ladders, once they have inspected and explored the house they can use the slide to come back down.




	Identification and Early Intervention 



	Children’s progress is closely monitored in the setting. Each child has their own Learning Journey which includes observations for each month; this also includes feedback or significant comments from parents/carers. A tracking sheet is used to identify strengths or any areas where a child may need a bit of encouragement.
As every child is unique we plan according to their own individual needs. If support is needed, parents and staff will discuss concerns as appropriate and policies and procedures will be adhered to.


	Teaching and Learning Part 1 – Practitioners and Practice


	Key workers are very important and work very closely to the child and their families. We aim to let the individual child choose their own key worker by seeing who they bond with, therefore resulting in improvements from the individuals.
Encouraging the bond between the child and key worker ensures them to speak freely to the practitioners therefore using the child’s voice within our planning, expressing interests and dislikes. This makes the children feel valued and builds their confidence and self esteem. 


	


	Teaching and Learning Part 2 - Provision & Resources 



	The Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS) is used as a National Curriculum for practitioners to use as a guide to monitor the children’s development. The nursery provides four areas of provision in the Baby Rooms and ten areas of provision in the Toddler and Pre-school Room. These areas are then enhanced with resources to develop and achieve the child’s own individual learning goals.
We encourage parents/carers to be pro-active and involved as much as possible so we can share their child’s experiences and achievements, this is then shown as the ‘parents voice’ on the planning. We will assess children three weeks from the date they join us (baseline assessment) and then on a termly basis so we can track their development.


	


	Reviews



	We aim to continuously improve our partnerships. After starting a ‘School Forum’ for local nurseries and primary schools, it has helped us achieve the strong links but also the consistency of quality teaching for the children. Feedback from parents/carers is very important to us as we like to reflect on our practice to constantly improve.



	Transitions



	To ensure a smooth transition as possible for the children from room to room, or new starters, we arrange taster sessions for them. This is for them to become familiar with the staff, children and routine. Some children need more time than others therefore we allow more sessions for them to have a smoother transition. If transitions are between room to room we try to introduce the children slowly along with their key worker, so they have a familiar face and feel more comfortable. Gradually they become more independent and walk into the room themselves with parents/carers.


	Staff Training


	All our staff are a qualified Level 2 or above.




	Further Information 


	We work closely with outside agencies and will happily provide information concerning a child’s progress and development as long as parental consent is obtained first. If parents/carers or other agencies make appointments, we arrange them as soon as possible to discuss the matters of concern.

We have an open door policy for prospective parents to have a look around the setting; this is so they can see us as we are.
The nursery accepts children who claim free entitlement both 38 and 51 weeks. We can provide flexibility of service but this does depend on ratios and other running factors.
The nursery also accepts childcare vouchers as payment. 
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